BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Meeting Date: December 3, 2018

Meeting Start Time: 4:30 PM

Members: Attendance:

Mr. Ken Darby, Co- Chair -Yes
Mr. Bruce Schubert, Co-Chair - Yes

Ms. Annette Johnson - Yes

Mr. Steve Megazzini - Yes

Mr. Albert Tijerina -Yes
Other Participants:

Dr. Norrell, Ben Hettel, Beatrice Reyes Childress, Jeff Ryder, Heather Kincaid and Craig Welter, Mike Perez, Mark Spangler, Dave Allen, Jordan Lutz, - Cordogan Clark & Associates
1. Roll Call

2. Public comments/questions
3. Five Year Mechanical Systems Evaluation and Recommendation (Cordogan Clark)
4. Five Year District Mechanical Evaluation
5. LED Lighting Project Update
6. PA Systems
7. Steam Boiler Replacement at Bardwell
8. Summer Project Update
A. Progress Reports

B. Punch List Items
9. Bardwell Playground Bid Update

10. BSA/ECC Bus Access using Private Driveway behind KCTCU

11. Radon Update
12. Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

13. Rental Rates/Agreement
14. Change Orders

A. Waldo Ventilation
15. Work Tickets


16. Incident Reports 

A. Oak Park

B. SSC

C. Simmons

17. New Business 
18. Future Items
A. Asbestos Six-Month Surveillance Reports
19. Closed session, if needed
20. Adjournment
Public Comments/Questions
None
Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan Update/Five Year District Mechanical Evaluation

Mr. Welter presented 2 scenarios for the Mechanical System Improvement Projects.  Scenario #1 consisted of several multi-level locations for year 1 with years 2 thru 5 following with the remaining locations.  Scenario #2 focused on Waldo and Bardwell for year 1 with years 2 thru 5 following with the remaining locations.   Mr. Welter also reported there are several RTU’s at the majority of locations that are 20 plus years and are reaching the end of the life cycle.  

Mr. Welter brought to the attention of the Committee there has been no direction from the Board to move forward with a plan.  This makes it difficult to tackle the full Scenario of year #1 in the proposal.  There needs to be documentation for the components to be identified and ample time to get qualified contractors.  If an approval to move forward is not given soon, year #1 may have to be toned down.  Mr. Welter feels it is critical for direction and approval at the December 17th Board meeting for the project timeline to fall in place. 
Cooling at the locations would cover all classrooms and offices.   Sustainability Partners discounts is not figured in the $10,000,000 budget per year.  Costs are only construction related.  Sustainability Partners could bring savings to the cost and will also finance the project at the same interest rate as cash alternative revenue bonds.  Sustainability Partners is currently creating their calculator for this proposal.
.  
Discussion also took place regarding moving summer school students to alternative locations when mechanical project work is taking place.
Mr. Darby requested a report be prepared by Mr. Hettel and Mr. Herren on the maintenance that has taken place on the boilers.  The Committee agreed if an additional meeting will be scheduled if needed.

LED Lighting Project Update

Mr. Hettel informed the Committee the LED Lighting Project will begin with week of Dec. 17th at Beaupre and Gates, Waldo and Simmons.  The remainder of locations will follow to complete the project in the required timeline.
PA Systems

Mr. Hettel reported the PA System Bid was opened on Friday.  The PA System is a proprietary system, therefore, there was only one (1) bidder.  Sound Inc. was the only responsive/responsible bidder in the amount of $359,800.  Sound Inc. installed the system at EHS in the new addition.  The original budget for this project was set at $750,000.  The Committee agreed to move to the Board for approval on December 17.  
Steam Boiler Replacement at Bardwell

Mr. Hettel presented the recommendation for the Bardwell Steam Boiler.  The Committee’s recommendation to move forward with Amber Mechanical in the amount of $280,000.00 will be presented to the Board this evening, Dec. 3rd.  
Summer Project Update
Progress Reports and Punch List items were presented for review.
Bardwell Playground Update Bid
Mr. Megazzini reported to the Committee he consulted with the District Attorney and the recommendation was to go out for bid.  The bid was issued today, Dec. 3rd and the results will be brought to the January 7th Committee Meeting for approval.  Project will begin once weather breaks.
Mr. Darby questioned the edging around the playground equipment being a trip hazard.  The edging does stick up above the concrete due to the need to secure the playground mulch in place.  It was recommended the edging be monitored for any incidents that occur. 
BSA/ECC Bus Access using Private Driveway behind KCTCU
Mr. Megazzini reported regarding a request that was made from the owner of the property on Indian Trail and Mitchell Road.  The owner requested a monthly fee of $70.00 (not to include summer months) be paid to him for wear and tear on his property due to the school buses driving across the property.  The Committee agreed to move the motion to full Board for approval.

Radon Update
Mr. Tijerina stated he spoke to Carnow Conibear regarding reporting results to ISBE and reported results would be filed by the end of this week.  Mr. Schubert questioned if there would be a follow-up short-term sampling update provided to the Committee.  Mr. Tijerina reported there should be some results this week.
Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

Resolution for Sale of Personal Property consisting of unusable/broken desks from O’Donnell Elementary was presented to the Committee.  Committee agreed to move forward as an action item to the Board for approval.
Rental Rates/Agreement
Mr. Megazzini reported the rental rates/agreement had been revised with looking at neighboring districts agreements and rates.  The agreement has been viewed by the B&G Department, Finance Department and EHS Administration. 

Mr. Darby questioned what the process is in regards to giving the District feeder programs preference.  Ms. Johnson stated verification needs to be made that participants are East Aurora students when approving the agreements at no charge.  Mr. Megazzini will take back to the group and ask to have guidelines added for such requests; example: providing student roster to check against participation listing.  Mr. Schubert mentioned there needs to be consistency between the Rental Policy and Board Policy.  Mr. Megazzini reported Legal Council will review once policy is revised and bring back to next meeting.
Change Orders
Mr. Hettel presented a proposal for Waldo ventilation from Youngren’s with 2 options.  The best option would be Option 2 in the amount of $12,600.00 and the Gym in the amount of $10,750.00.
Work Tickets

Mr. Hettel presented an update of Work Tickets.  A more detail report will be presented in January with a breakdown by craft/trade.  A timeline will also be provided for work orders at 30 day, 60 day, 90 day, etc.
Incident Reports
Mr. Tijerina reported Oak Park had a 2” copper water supply line burst.  The supply was shut down for approximately one (1) hour with the District Maintenance Mechanics doing repairs.

The enclosure at the SSC between the trailer and building has been taken down and area cleaned up.

Simmons had a water main break due to a hole in the supply line.  This has been the 3rd incident of a break of this type.  It is recommended to replace the supply line (approx. 200-300 ft.) from the street to the building. This line could be replaced when the parking lot is replaced in the Spring/Summer.  Mr. Tijerina reported estimates will be obtained for the line replacement.
.
New Business
None
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm

